The Braveheart Association

13th Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 10th October 2017, 2.00pm

The Sensory Centre

Minutes

Present


Linda Aitken, Janice Baird, Ronnie Balloch, Lynn Bastow, Moira Baury, Maurice Benham, Anne Black, Jamie Bomber, Margaret Braidwood, Isobel Buchanan, Muriel Clark, Frank Comrie, Una Comrie, Edit Csada, Helen Cunningham, Betty Fallon, Munira Farara, Isabel Ferguson, Eva Finlayson, Maureen Forbes, Margaret Forsyth, Dr Graham Foster, Stella Glasgow, Jean Glen, Pat Godfrey, Maureen Gray, Shirley Hamilton, Carol Hepburn, John Hepburn, Mary Johnston, Irene Lawrie, Janette Leask, Kathleen Lusman, Lorna MacIntyre, Ernie Martin, Muriel Masey, Morag Murphy, Ian Parker, Helen Reid, John Reid, Alison Robertson, Brian Robertson,  Helen Robertson, Nahid Sabir, Joan Sannachan, Anne Schiel, Margaret Scobie, Liz Sinclair, Robert Sneddon, Margaret Stewart, Stan Stewart, Martin Stewart, Maureen Stone, Avril Tetsill, Heather Tetsill, Gordon Thomson, George Turnbull, Sheena Turnbull, Colin Ward, Agnes Wilson, Marion Wilson, Sheila Woodburn and Mary Wright.
Apologies
Carol Lennie, Susan Anderson, Kayleigh Sinclair, Jim Prentice, Linda Stocks, Jane Tingle, Sue Walker, Charlie Colliar and Janette Broadfoot.

The AGM was preceded by a presentation from Dr Graham Foster, Director of Health Improvement, NHS Forth Valley and from Anne Black, Manager, BVH. Dr Foster spoke of his involvement with BVH and of the alignment between the work of BVH and the strategic aims of the NHS. Anne Black highlighted the achievements of the BVH team throughout the year. 

Volunteers were presented with award certificates to thank them for their support throughout the year. 

GT welcomed everyone to the meeting and commended the team for the work which had been carried out throughout the year. GT commented that this had been a busy year with lots of development ongoing. GT thanked Dr Foster and AB for their presentations. 
1.
Minutes of the previous AGM
The minutes of the previous AGM were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting. They were proposed by Ian Parker and seconded by Martin Stewart.

2.
Matters arising from the minutes
There were no matters arising. 
3. 
Chairperson's report
GT highlighted the following points in his report:

· The presentations of AB and Dr Foster illustrate why BVH is in the right place at the right time. The work which is carried out by BVH staff and volunteers is supportive of the NHS Forth Valley strategy and vision. 

· BVH is developing closer links with the NHS and ways of partnership working to ensure that the needs of the community are met and that BVH is in a secure place to continue providing services into the future. 

· GT and Dr Foster are meeting to explore further partnership opportunites. 

· GT thanked the staff team and volunteers for their continued effort and commitment to the work of BVH. 

· GT commended Eva Finlayson on the award for Paths for All Volunteer Manager which she has been put forward for. 

· GT commented that we continue to look for new board members, in particular a treasurer. If anyone is aware of interested parties or are interested themselves to please let him know.
4.
Treasurer's report
In the absence of a treasurer GT provided this report. GT drew the groups attention to the accounts, in particular GT commented that BVH had fundraised £88,000 through grant applications and other smaller sources of funding. The expenditure for the year was £81,996 which gives a small surplus for the year of around £6,000. The majority of which is in restricted funds. The majority of money received by BVH is in restricted funds which means it must be spent in specific ways and reported as such. 

GT commented that it is recommended that charities should have 6 months operating costs as unrestricted reserves. BVH is not in this position currently but will continue to work towards this. 
5.
Election of trustees
GT noted that all other trustees were restanding apart from Vicky Junik who was standing down. This was approved by Stan Stewart and seconded by Margaret Forsyth.
6.
AOB
There was no other business reported.

GT closed the AGM and thanked everyone for their attendance.
